
High School Board Report April 21, 2025 
 
1.​ Iowa Assessments have been completed and we are beginning to receive some  

preliminary data.  Scores look very promising for our building.  Our 9th and 10th graders  
showed improvement on already high scores.  The juniors were a bit below last year, but  
still very good.  A lot of credit is due for our teaching staff as they are Rockin’ it!  

 
2. ​ Our Career and Technical Student Organizations (CTSO) have been doing fantastic this  

year at all of their state competitions. We have had several students qualify for Nationals  
that will take place over the summer. This shows all of the great things that are happening  
in our school with our students and teachers!  Congratulations to everyone!  
 

-​ Rebecca Wickman is a member of NICC's Career and Technical Student 
Organization, HOSA. She recently competed at state for the Health Professions 
Event: Nursing Assistant. Rebecca placed 3rd! Qualifying her to advance to 
nationals. 

-​ Our FBLA had 3 State Champions/National Qualifiers: Colton Ashley-Business 
Law, Trenton Horner-Computer Applications, Kelly Throndson-Agribusiness. 
The following students placed in the top 4 and also qualified for Nationals: 
Colton Ashley-2nd Place Economics, Olivia Eichenberger-3rd Place Public 
Policy & Advocacy and 4th Place Business Law, Trenton Horner-2nd Place 
Computer Problem Solving, Charlie Kriener-3rd Place Intro to Marketing 
Concepts, and Keziah Uglum-4th Place Future Business Leader. 

-​ FCCLA- Karla Pickar, senior at NHHS, won a Gold Medal at FCCLA Iowa State 
Competition in the Job Interview category. The top two gold medal winners were 
chosen to continue on to FCCLA Nationals. This year FCCLA national 
competition will be held in Orlando, Florida in July. 

-​ SkillsUSA- Madelyn Malta earned 1st place in Prepared Speech and qualified for 
Nationals as well as Liz Deere in T-shirt design.. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



3.​ Science Students did their annual PBL Egg drop experiment.  We had more survive this  
year than in years past! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
4. ​ Our students are putting on an Art Show May 3.  This is always great to see student art  

and celebrate our seniors! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



5.  ​ Our SkillsUSA students had a great open shop night.  They are looking forward to doing  
this again.  Next time they would like to do a metal project.  This will be a continual  
activity to bring in the community and help to provide additional funds for our student  
competitions.  
 

 
 
 
6.  ​ Prom is April 26th with the Grand March before in the old gym.  Students are excited for  

the opportunity and looking forward to the evening!  Come out and see the kids! 
 

7.​ Graduation is May 18th at 2:30 PM in the Competition Gym. The list of graduates will be  
approved later in the meeting.  Congratulations to the senior’s and their families for their  
accomplishments.  The Awards Recognition Night is May 13th at 7 PM in the  
Competition Gym. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


